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Dear Parents,


Welcome back to a brand new year at Friars! We hope you all had a fantastic summer. It seems to have flown by but nevertheless we are all back at school and raring to go in what promises to be another action packed term! It has been great catching up with you all over the past couple of days.  We would like to welcome our new member of staff, Miss Howes who is the class teacher for Year 5. In addition we welcome back Mrs Palmer (formerly Miss Herdman) and Mrs Bolton (formerly Sonia Nisbet) who both got married over the summer. We look forward to also welcoming our new Nursery children and families from next week. Sonia and Lindsey have been doing home visits this week to get to know the children a little better. Also our new Reception class will be starting next week. Many of the children were in our nursery last year so it will be business as usual for them but we will also be welcoming some new children and families who will be new to Friars.





After school clubs:


The new after school clubs will begin in the week of September 22nd. A separate letter will go out by the end of next week detailing what clubs are available and how to apply for them.





Blackfriars Settlement


Blackfriars Settlement are running a range of adult learning courses this year that may be of interest to you or someone you know. There are a variety of classes for speaking, listening, reading and writing to support people who speak English as a second language. Some of these classes are specifically for women and classes are free for people on some benefits. ‘Working with Children’ classes are also being run for people who are considering a career working with children. These are free for people on Jobseekers Allowance or Employment Support Allowance and there are reduced costs for people on other benefits. Contact Blackfriars Settlement directly, 1 Rushworth Street, London SE1 0RB, Tel: 020 7928 9521 to book a place or come and see Miss Bridges in school for more information. 





School uniform:


It was lovely to see all our children back this week looking so smart. Please remember to make sure uniform is clearly labelled with your child’s name to avoid it getting lost or picked up by another child by accident. Also please remember that if children have to wear earrings that they only have studs or sleepers so that accidents can be avoided. 





Autumn term parent consultations:


It might seem a long way off, but our autumn term parent consultations will be during and after the school day on Tuesday 11th and Wednesday 12th of November (the second week back after half term). Details of when exactly the consultations will be will be sent out closer to the time.





Dates for the rest of this half term:


Monday 8th September – weekly music lessons for all classes with a specialist music teacher begin


Tuesday 9th September – weekly computing workshops for Y5 and Y2 begin


Wednesday 10th September – weekly sessions with ELMS sports begin (Y2, Y4 and Y6 this half term)


Monday 15th September – Y5 swimming lessons start


Friday 19th September – fire safety sessions for Y5 and Y2


Thursday 25th September – Y1 to Natural History Museum


Friday 26th September – Harvest assembly @ 9:30


Monday 6th October – open morning for prospective YN/YR parents for 2015/16 10am


Tuesday 7th October – Wick Court parents meeting (Y5 and Y6)


Monday 13th October – Friday 17th October – International week


Wednesday 22nd October – parent curriculum workshops 4pm – 5pm


Thursday 23rd October – Open morning for parents 9:10-10:10am


Friday 24th October – INSET day. School closed to children
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